
 

 

5 February 2024 
 
OIA IRO-545 

 
@gmail.com 

 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Official information request regarding a leaking fire hydrant outside 69 Manners Street (Ref: 
OIA IRO-545)  

Thank you for your information request to Wellington City Council regarding a leaking fire 
hydrant outside 69 Manners Street. The aspect below of your request was partially 
transferred to Wellington Water on 14 December 2023 under the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act): 
 

• requesting all correspondence and communication regarding the leak. 
 

We have considered your request in accordance with the Act and decided to grant your 
request in full.   
 
As part of Wellington Water’s proactive leak detection survey work, we found a water leak 
outside 69 Manners Street, Te Aro on 3 October 2022. However, the first reported job about 
this leak by a member of the public was on 7 February 2023. Both jobs and the other related 
service requests for this address are in the attached Service Request Data. 
 
In response to your request please find enclosed the following documents:  
 

1. Service Request Data 
 

2. Planned Water Leak Repair & Road Closure – 67 Manners Street, Te Aro which shows 
the recent stakeholder communications on the planned works. 

 
Relevant information from the document titled ‘Planned Water Leak Repair & Road Closure -
67 Manners Street, Te Aro’ is being released to you as an excerpt, as provided for under 
section 15(1)(e) of the Act.  
 
Some information within these documents has been redacted under section 7(2)(a) of the Act 
to protect the privacy of natural persons.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
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Excerpt of email dated 2 February 2024 from the Wellington Water 
Customer No�fica�ons Team to stakeholders - released under 
sec�on 15(1)(e) of the Local Government Official Informa�on and 
Mee�ngs Act 1987.  

WEDNESDAY WORKS UPDATE - PLANNED WATER LEAK REPAIR & ROAD CLOSURE – 67 Manners 
Street, Te Aro  

Kia Ora koutou, 

The team made good progress on Wednesday and managed to deliver the majority of the 
reinstatement work. This included concrete pouring 550mm thick concrete road founda�on with 
exis�ng mesh and reinforcing starters to �e back into exis�ng concrete. 

Unfortunately, the team was unable to get the asphalt plant open to do the final asphalt 
reinstatement due to issues with the plant. The team have booked the next available �me being the 
night of Wednesday 7th of February. Work will be done from 8 pm and new noise no�fica�on leters 
will be sent. The Greater Wellington Regional Council have been informed of the addi�onal day to 
reinstate the road for the busses.  

This means the team will leave the steel plates in place un�l then and will monitor. 
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